DES TECHNOLOGY CAPITAL FUND
ANALYST: TERRA ROSE

	
	
	2025 Proposed
	
	2026-2027 Projected
	
	2028-2029 Projected

	Revenues
	
	$9,053,900
	
	$0
	
	$0

	Expenditures
	
	$9,053,900
	
	$0
	
	$0

	Major Revenue Sources:  Varies by project



DESCRIPTION

The Department of Executive Services (DES) Technology Capital fund is where  technology capital projects that support the operations of DES are budgeted. This fund is managed by DES. 

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed budget for the DES Technology Capital fund would appropriate approximately $9.1 million for a new technology project sponsored by the Business Resource Center (BRC) to upgrade the County’s Oracle E-Business Suite (EBS) applications, which make up the county’s enterprise financial system. Budget materials indicate that the current version of EBS will not be fully supported by the vendor starting January 1, 2026, and extended support fees would be required if not updated prior to April 30, 2026. Project documents note that falling to a lower level of support could mean future EBS outages are resolved less quickly, impacting county business operations, and that failing to upgrade would also place greater security risk on the county by not having the latest security enhancements.

Budget materials further indicate that the requested appropriation would support the project through closeout, and includes fully burdened staff time ($4.9 million), consultant services ($1.8 million) and a 30% contingency ($2.1 million). Executive staff expect the project to be complete in 2026 and to be paid for using BRC central rate revenues held in reserves.[footnoteRef:1] According to Executive staff, the last EBS upgrade was completed in July 2016 at a cost of approximately $5.81 million.  [1:  According to Executive staff, the rates BRC charges to agencies include a calculation for reserves for future upgrades to the enterprise software systems. Executive staff further state that the upgrades are costly, and the fund is structured with the goal to have reserves sufficient to fully fund the upgrades as they come due. They further explain that this approach was established by the Director of the Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget when BRC was established to keep all the enterprise applications and supporting technologies current with vendor upgrades and updates.] 


Executive staff note that while the driver for this upgrade is to remain in compliance with vendor support, the project staff expect to evaluate new functionality that may also be included.

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any issues for this budget.
 







